SIS Info for AAG Meeting

November 7, 2006

9:30 a.m.

1. SSASECT INFO – Current year has been rolled over to create 200708/200801 in SSASECT to allow departments to add/remove bullets for printed undergraduate calendar; SSASECT clean-up will be done after upgrade;  and heads up about Martha’s BIG schedule information email which will be sent out mid-November.
Martha Hancock’s Email (Oct 18, 2006):
As some of you have probably noticed, we have rolled 200609/200701 over and created 200709/200801 in Banner.
This will allow the Arts and Science departments to Activate and Inactivate their sections to add or remove bullets for the printed Undergraduate Calendar production.  A&S are the only faculties still using bullets in the printed calendar to indicate whether courses are offered or not.   

 

Due to the upcoming Banner upgrade, we have not had time to clean up the schedule information that was rolled.  That will be done centrally by an automated program in mid-November after the Banner upgrade is completed.  Please don't panic when you look at SSASECT!  

 

The clean-up is needed because both 200609 and 200701 had to have extra lines of sched info (the 200609 Oct. 10th-Tuesday-is-a-Monday and the 200701 April 11th-Wednesday-is-a-Monday).    This means that almost every section in 200709 and some sections in 200801 now have two lines of identical sched info that need to be cleaned up.  We also have to clean up all the sched info on the ME, FE and Q sections and Inactivate them in SSASECT so that they won't show to students until they are needed.

 

All this work will be done by mid-November, and then we will send out the Big Sched Info Memo outlining deadlines for updating the schedule information needed to book the classrooms for 200709/200801.
2. MINERVA REPORTS – Degree Awarded Report SZRHDGAW)
SZRHDGAW, the report listing students awarded graduation for the summer 200605 graduation period is available on the Minerva Reports menu.  It will be updated regularly until December 15, should there be any changes.
3. REMINDER 2007-08 calendar proofs – First draft is due to Jennifer Marleau on Nov 13. 

4. WAITLIST ON MINERVA – Update – Selecting one department from Arts as part of the Pilot project for Winter term course change period

Sharon Bezeau’s email (Oct 31, 2006):
Most of you should be aware of a new functionality on Minerva, called Waitlisting. It is not up and running yet for all courses on Minerva, but the Faculty of Law has been a pilot group for the 200609 and 200701 terms and finds that it is working very well.  As a pilot project for the winter term course change period, we will be selecting one department from each faculty that would like to use this waitlist function for a few of their courses.

Let me first explain the difference between the waitlist function, and the permit override, when a course capacity has been reached.

1. Permit override: the course is required for a student’s major or minor. You can accommodate them in the class because you have a few extra seats set aside for this purpose. You will give the student a capacity override, which will enable the student to register immediately.  

2. Waitlist function: the course is an elective or a complementary course for a student’s major or minor.  In this case, students will sign up for the waitlist.  They will receive an automatic email from Minerva confirming that they are waitlisted. Once they are #5 on the list, they will receive emails each time their spot is higher on the list until they become #1 on the list.  The #1 email will inform them that they have a certain time period (for example, 1 day) to register.  If they don’t register within that period, they lose their option to register and their spot on the waitlist.

3. Permit overrides and waitlist function: if you have a waitlist function on one of your courses, and you nevertheless wish to provide a student with a permit override so that they can register immediately, thereby pre-empting the waitlist, you provide the student with a capacity override.  When that student registers, the cap will not change, but the enrolment will be one over capacity.  The student in the #1 position on the waitlist will now have to wait for 2 students to drop the course before they will receive an email advising them to register immediately.

We would like to try out this new functionality on a few courses with a registration of about 100 students, with a waiting list set to 15-20 places.  Please let us know if you have a course or two that fits the above description and if you would like to participate on a pilot study basis for the upcoming course change period, starting as soon as possible. We will inform you if you have been selected to participate in the pilot project. 

5. REGISTRATION FEEDBACK –  advising students newly admitted from CEGEP
Sharon Bezeau’s email (Oct 31, 2006
As a result of the mainly positive feedback from you and other faculties concerning the June registration date for newly admitted CEGEP students, the Registrar’s Office has indicated that they will open registration on June 15, 2007 for the next year’s batch of students admitted from CEGEP.  

 

The advising sections of the McGill Calendar for Arts, Science, and BA&Sc and the Welcome to McGill booklet now need to be updated accordingly.  Could you let me know the following:

 

1.    Will your department be advising CEGEP students from mid-June to September 2007, or only at the end of August 2007?  

2.    Will your departmental website contain specific information about advising dates? If so, can this be posted by May 2007?

3.    Should departmental orientation sessions remain at the end of August after Discover McGill, even though the students register months earlier?  Would it be more appropriate to hold the sessions in June?  Or hold two sessions? What will your department be doing?

6. REMINDER:  BANNER UPGRADE -Banner Version 7 is scheduled for this weekend.

MINERVA/BANNER will not be accessible from 5:00 p.m. on Friday, November 10 until 9:00 a.m. Monday, November 13.

7. GEN 400 VIDEO - WHAT’S NEW IN BANNER VERSION 7 -  IS NOW AVAILABLE (also SIS 479 and SIS 488 VIDEOS)
The October 24th Banner Version 7 information session (GEN 400)  was recorded and is now available at http://www.mcgill.ca/inb/upgrade#VIDEO
You will find instructions for playback of COOL Videos and a link to take you to the GEN 400 video (http://cool.mcgill.ca/TRAINING/ICS-Banner7/ )   

Videos of SIS 479 and SIS 488 are also available.  
